DRAFT
Minutes of Meeting of Beoley Parish Council
held on Tuesday 14th March 2017

              At 7.30 pm in Beoley Village Hall

Attendees:


Cllr Bland (Chairman)

Cllr Hall (Vice Chair)

Cllr Barry

Cllr Morgan

Cllr Brown 
Cllr Joynes

Cllr Merrell

Cllr Cook
Parish Clerk - Mrs S Whittaker
Also in attendance were foothpath wardens (Pam & Steve Miller)

The Chairman declared the meeting open at 7.30pm.
1. Apologies None received
2. No personal or prejudicial interests None given 
3. Minutes of previous meeting
Amendment of the previous minutes:
Item 9 Chairmans Report local residents name is Elaine Hemming Allan (not Smith) Action: Amended in Pen on paper copy
Approval of Minutes
Proposed Cllr Brown proposed the approval of the minutes which was seconded by Cllr Morgan. All councillors were in agreement. The minutes were duly signed by the Chairman.
4. Matters Arising
The Chairman and Vice Chair reported that they had visited Jean Luck who requested a stone bench at St Leonards Church with a plaque for herself & Mr Luck. Unfortunately the Church won’t allow this as it will raise a precedent. Should the matter be resolved the Chairman & Cllr Hall had researched the cost of a stone bench and found suitable items for around £300. 
Cllr Joynes queried item 9 regarding the kerb and asked for further information. The Chairman clarified that Richard Clewer had confirmed that a kerb would be placed there but no date for completion had been given.
5. County Councillor Report 
None Given
6. District Councillor Report 

None Given 
7. Pathwarden Reports
Steve & Pam introduced themselves to the new co-opted Councillor Mr Cook The bridge on the footpath opposite Beoley hall off Icknield Street had been repaired.  Redditch Ramblers had reported damaged ditch crossings. Mr & Mrs Miller confirmed they had the materials to repair the  Dagnell End farm ditch crossing but will need to purchase some material for other the two.
The Chairman explained that the path through the wood on Churchill footpath is a mess, where tree roots have lifted etc. The Chairman requested Mr & Mrs Miller examine the site, take photos and report back following the recent coppicing. The verges are extremely muddy, it was discussed that popular trees had been removed in order to allow deciduous trees a better chance to grow. It was confirmed that no notice of the work was received by the Parish council but had been authorised by Redditch Council. It was discussed whether the Woodland Trust could assist and agreed that it was unlikely but Mr & Mrs Miller would make contact. 
Mr Miller proposed two dates – 29th April or 6th May for the annual village walk. Cllr Morgan suggested the 6th May which was agreed.
Cllr Barry reported that at the left side of brook and top of Moss Lane the fields are being paddocked for horses which is restricting walkways, as well as Beoley Lane walkway by The Village Inn.

Action: Mr & Mrs Miller to check if there are footpaths and therefore a public right of way and report to the Clerk, which will duly be passed on to all Councillors. 
8. Lengthsman Report
Cllr Brown confIrmed there was little to report. Some general tidying of tree branches and debris following the storm on 23rd February had taken place. There was one incident of flytipping on Lily Green Lane which was collected immediately. 

Cllr Barry noted the new road sign on Beoley Lane regarding no HGV’s. Cllr Brown agreed to clarify what the logic is behind the signs as HGV’s wouldn’t be able to fit up the lane and could be better placed elsewhere. 
9. Chairmans Report
The Chairman commented that Hillside was being vandalised by youths, including smashed windows. As Hillside is private land, the Chairman reported the matter to the police and has obtained a crime number. The Chairman has spoken to Dave Fuell for the name of the owners. Mr  Fuell wouldn’t pass this information on but now has crime number to pass on the details to the police. It is believed that the same youths have attacked the new bus shelter. Cllr Barry explained that on Fri 10th March a fire was lit in the stable. The fire brigade and police were in attendance, but nothing was found. Fire Brigade controlled and extinguished the fire and the Police have implemented an ongoing monitoring regime.

A current Flexibus timetable was shown to councillors and will be placed on notice boards and the bus shelter. 
The work on the Church Yard should commence in April as the Parish are still awaiting confirmation from the church council.
The Policeman’s Grave will be cleaned by Mr Pullen, Stonemason, free of charge as a goodwill gesture. Jean Luck currently places flowers 4 times a year on the grave but has proposed that the parish council take over. Cllr Hall is happy to take over the placing of flowers, at an approximate cost of£10 per time. 
         10. Correspondence and Consultations
The Clerk passed round documentation showing parking restrictions and a map were passed round to councillors. An invitation to a Civic Dance in Bromsgrove were also shown to all Councillors. 

Phil Rudge has contacted The Chairman about whether we would like him to continue grass cutting next year, Cllr Brown to obtain another quote, Cllr Barry to pass on details of areas and a schedule to Cllr Brown to obtain an accurate quote. It was noted that the Parish Council were very happy with the service Phil Rudge provides however it is good practice to obtain other quotes.
11. New Matters
Cllr Barry noted that there was a considerable amount of rubbish in the verges of the village. Cllr Barry requested Councillors help to keep the village looking tidy. Several options were discussed including paying someone local to pick up rubbish on an adhoc basis. Health and safety was raised as an issue as many parts of the village do not have footpaths. It was requested the Parish Council write to the Village Inn requesting their help in keeping the vicinity of the pub litter free. Cllr Cook queried the possibility of the County Council providing a service for litter collection but it was agreed that this was unlikely. It was agreed that the council would contact local parishes such as Wythall and Tanworth to see how they manage litter. Action: To implement a regular litter collection regime. 

Cllr Joynes asked if there had been any further development in obtaining website quotes. Action: Chairman to contact Mrs Dawe (Former Clerk) for proposed website developer details.
12. Finance 
Chairman presented an updated budget to all Councillors. 

The current balance was presented alongside payments that need to be made in March. There is a slight over spend, however there is money in the bank, from under spends in previous years. 
There was some discussion about whether the precept should be kept at the same amount as previous years. Cllr Merrell questioned if residents council tax would be reduced if the Parish Council requested a smaller precept. It was agreed that if the precept was reduced it was unlikely that it could be increased in future years. Cllr Barry proposed that the council requested the same precept figure, Cllr Hall seconded the proposal, all councillors were in favour bar Cllr Merrell and Don Cook who abstained. 

The Chairman explained that he had been unable to locate a separate account for the War Memorial Fund, it is possibly ringfenced in the current account. Action: Clerk to check old minutes from approximately 5/6 years ago. 
The Chairman suggested that an accountant prepares the annual return at a cost, which was agreed by the councillors. It was confirmed that PAYE would need to be set up for the Clerks salary, this would involve a cost to the council which would need to be added to this years budget. Action: Clerk to set up PAYE as soon as possible. 
Opening Bank Balance: £9213.95
Cheques:

Worcestershire CALC (Clerks one to one training) £40.00

K. Hawkesford (Mole traps) £70.00
A.Brown (Lengthsman) £189.14

Beoley Village Hall Committee (Hall Hire) £90.00

P. Miller (Pathswarden) £37.71

S.Whittaker (Clerks salary & expenses) £274.85

J. Merrell (War Memorial cleaning) £25.00

Closing Bank Balance: £8487.25

Councillor Barry proposed payments to all cheques Councillor Hall seconded, all in agreement. 
13. Planning
No outstanding planning issues. Cllr Brown had email conversations with Dale Birch it was advised by Mr Birch that Holt House farm was not two dwellings as suspected by the Parish Council. Mr Birch also believed that Churchill Car Sales Used Car Showroom was not being used as business, but is happy to re investigate. Action: Cllr Brown to attend next meeting with Dale Birch.
14. Items of Parochial Interest 
Police will be in the Village Hall car park 2.45 – 3.45 on Sunday 19th March. Cllr Merrell asked that they check in future that the car park will be available as Christenings and other events can mean the car park is full. Cllr Barry informed the council that David Barney a former resident of Beoley had sadly passed away, the funeral will take place on Monday 24th, 10.15am at Redditch Crematorium. 
15. Dates of next meeting - Tuesday 11th April 2017 
Meeting closed at 9.10pm

Signed___________________________ (Chairman)

Dated ___________________________
